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 Contact Us 
 

 West Region  
 

 Regional Councilor 
 Matthew Burt, SPC 
 matthewburt@gmail.com 
 

 Regional Coordinators 
 

 Education 
 Margaret Evans  
 mevans@mind.net 
 

 Professional Development 
 Janet Ahrend 
 ahrend@gonzaga.edu 
 

 Oregon District Convener 
 Julia Brown 
 juliafumc@gmail.com 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Officers 
 

 Jane Knobel, Dean 
 janeknobel@gmail.com 
 

 Lindsey Henricksen, Sub-Dean 
 Lindsey.henricksen@gmail.com 
 

 Gail Goshert, Treasurer 
 gailmail67@gmail.com 
 

 Jeanette Buxton, Secretary 
 jeanettebuxton@gmail.com 
 

 Karen Williamson, Mbr. at Large 
 karenjo1@yahoo.com  
 

 Mary Roth, Mbr. at Large   
  

 Martha Lawrence, Mbr. At Large 
 musicmml@mindspring.com 
  
 Barbara Baird, Advisor  
 bbaird@uoregon.edu 
   
 Marla Lowen, S. P. A. C. 
 mlowen@uoregon.edu 
 

  Richard Guy, Webmaster 
  rickspro@value.net 
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Website 
 www.agoeugene.org 
 

 

 AGO National Headquarters 
 www.agohq.org 
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As we have passed through Janus, the twin-
faced Roman god from which we derive the 
name of the first month of the year, we are 
presented with the challenge that it is up to us 
to ensure that life enhancing music continues 
to be sung in our lives throughout the New 
Year and for always as mentioned by Canon 
Ian Woodward of Salisbury Cathedral. 
 

Thank you Richard Guy and Lindsey Rod-
gers for organizing King of Instruments and 
to Barbara Baird, Peter Scheessele, Sarah 
Massie, Craig Hansen, Julia Brown, Lindsey 
Rodgers, Richard Guy, Karen Williamson, 
and Alexander Bean who played for this an-
nual event. Thanks also go to Julia Brown, 
Mary Roth and Karen Williamson for help 
with publicity. 
 

IT’S NOT TO BE MISSED: The European 
Organs Travelogue, Sunday, February 15, 
4:00 pm, First Congregation Church, 1050 
East 23rd Street, Eugene, in the Chapel off the 
main lobby. Alex Bean and Chuning Zang, 
organ students of Dr. Barbara Baird, will 
give informative presentations. Alex will 
offer a brief verbal summary of his European 
trip last summer. Chuning will present a 
video condensing the many hours of video 
she shot in Vienna of organs and organists in 
that region. You will see interviews with 
organ teachers and students along with im-
portant palace chapels, churches and instru-
ments used in universities. Coming from 
China where Christian worship and sacred 
music are kept quietly underground, Chuning 
arrived in America to start university at the U 
of O with TOEFL level English and to begin 
studies in journalism; now she’s offering a 
full English presentation. Please take a cou-
ple of hours to attend what promises to be a 
hugely fascinating presentation. 
 

The first of five Lenten Organ Recitals 
highlighting the Brombaugh instrument at the 
Episcopal Church of the Resurrection, 3923 
Hilyard Street, Eugene, will be held February 
21 and 28, 4:30-5:00 pm. University students 
and Chapter organists will be playing. 
 

For heights and depths no words can reach, 
music is the soul’s own speech. Happy Feb-
ruary as we make music happen! 
                          —  Jane Knobel, Dean 

Our January 25, ten performers joined to-
gether to present an Introduction to the King 
of Instruments. The event was held at West-
minster Presbyterian Church in Eugene. 
 

The presentation was aimed at the young 
and young at heart, and it featured the tal-
ents of three young organ students. Peter 
Scheessle returned for his third appearance 
at this event. Sarah Massie, a student of 
Julia Brown, gave her first performance  at 
King. U of O student Alexander Bean pro-
vided a stirring performance of  Zachary 
Wadsworth’s Theme and Variations on an 
Old American Tune with its quirky and sur-
prising twists. 
 

Organ builder Lanny Hochhalter returned 
and brought along actual organ pipes that 
were demonstrated to the audience. Julia 
Brown demonstrated organ pipe sounds and 
various registrations from the console. 
 

Barbara and Julia finished off the program 
with a delightful setting of Robert Dinda’s 
Max Cat Rag: an organ duet for 4 hands and 
4 feet. At one point, the music went on with 
only 4 feet a-dancing on the pedals … much 
to the amusement and amazement of the 
audience. 
 

The program was a free educational presen-
tation of the Eugene chapter and was open 
to all members of the community. It was  
well attended, and enjoyed by the audience. 
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Jeanette Buxton and her husband Tony will 
be returning to their home in Oakland, OR 
in February where she will return to her 
former position as organist at the Oakland 
Episcopal Church. The congregation has 
missed her and hoped she would return to 
give them the organ music they appreciate.  
 
We’ll miss her work on the Board and her 
positive supportive energy. Her membership 
with the Eugene AGO Chapter will con-
tinue. We will look forward to seeing the 
Buxtons when they attend AGO events in 
Eugene. 



The Organ Loft is a radio 
program about choral and 
organ music, particularly 
music of the Pacific North-
west.  The program is 
hosted by Roger Sherman, 
the Associate Organist of 

St. Mark's Cathedral in Seattle. The Organ Loft features music of 
Pacific Northwest choirs, organs, composers and organ builders. The 
programming is half organ, and half choral music.   
 

This program is underwritten and sponsored by your Eugene AGO 
Chapter on KWAX-FM and the University of Oregon radio network 
(webcast: KWAX-FM Homepage) on Sundays at 8 AM and 6 PM. 
 

Eugene, 91.1 KWAX-FM            Redmond, 88.5 KWRX-FM 
Florence, 91.5 KWVZ-FM       Canyonville, 92.3 KWRZ-FM 
 

and on these translators: 
 

Bend 98.9             Cottage Grove 101.9                 Salem 92.9  
Newport 91.3        Reedsport 90.9                   Roseburg 105.3 
Sunriver 90.9        Sutherlin-Oakland 107.1  
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With Heart and Voice is a radio program that spans the full 
range of Western classical music from the Gothic period 
through the 21st. Century. There are occasional surprises from 
the non-western tradition. The program is hosted by Peter Du-
Bois, an organist who teaches at the Eastman School of Music. 
 

This program originates from Rochester, New York, and is 
broadcast Sundays, 11 am and 7 pm on KWAX-FM. 

Photos by 
Robert 

Cullinan 
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     Friday, February 6 - 1:30 p.m. 
 Chapter Board Meeting   
 Dean Jane Knobel’s residence 
 3324 Bentley Avenue - Eugene 
 

     Sunday, February 15 - 4 p.m. 
 European Organs Travelogue  
 Presented by U of O Organ Students 
 First Congregational Church - chapel 
             1050 East 23rd Street - Eugene 
  

     Saturday, February 21- 4:30 to 5 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ series on the Brombaugh 
  Organist Julia Brown 
 Church of the Resurrection, 3923 Hilyard St. 
 

     Saturday, February 28 - 4:30 to 5 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ series on the Brombaugh 
  Organist Alexander Bean 
 Church of the Resurrection, 3923 Hilyard St. 
 

     Saturdays, March 7, 14, 21, 28 - 4:30 to 5 p.m. 
 Lenten Organ series on the Brombaugh 
 By chapter organists and students 
 Church of the Resurrection, 3923 Hilyard St. 
 

               Sunday, March 22  - 4 p.m. 
             Bob Thompson Survey of Spanish Organs 
 Central Lutheran Church - Parish Hall 
             1857 Potter St. - Eugene  
     

     Saturday, April 25 - 3 p.m.  
             Young Organists Concert 
 First United Methodist Church 
             11765 NW Monroe - Corvallis 
 

     Friday, May 1  - time t. b. a.  
             Olivier Latry, Organ Concert 
 Central Lutheran Church 
             1857 Potter St. - Eugene  
 

     Monday, June 1 -  6 p.m. 
            End of year Potluck and election of officers 
 At the home of Jane Knobel. 
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Saturday, January 31 – 7:30 pm 
Oregon Mozart Players: Young Soloist Showcase: The 
winners of the OMP’s first Young Soloist Competition will 
be announced. Carol Rolec, clarinet, and Jane Allen, harp are 
featured with strings in works by Ewazen and Mozart.  
Conductor: Kelly Kuo 
 

Sunday, February 1 – 3:00 pm 
Amore Concert Series: Trumpet: Mark Bacon, Ken Saul, 
Organ: Craig Hansen, English horn: Christian Brown. Works 
by Handel, Vivaldi, Haydn, Purcell, Martini and Copland.  
First United Methodist Church, 1165 NW Monroe, Corvallis. 
 

Friday, February 6 – 3:15 pm 
Flutist and medieval music specialist, Norbert Roden-
kirchen “Deciphering an Ancient Code: Reconstructing 
Medieval Music Improvisation,”  presented with support 
from the U of O Medieval Studies Program. Collier House, U 
of Oregon. 
 

Saturday, February 7 – 7:30 pm 
Norbert Rodenkirchen: Hemeln Anno 1284: On the Trail 
of the Pied Piper, a reconstruction of the performance of a 
traveling musician in the late 13th century. Central Lutheran 
Church, 1857 Potter Street, Eugene 
 

Wednesday, February 18 – 3:00 pm 
Organ Concert: Craig Hansen. First United Methodist 
Church, 1165 NW Monroe Street Corvallis. 
 

Thursday, February 19 – 8:00 pm 
Eugene Symphony: Mozart: Ballet Music from Idomeneo, 
Sibelius: Symphony No. 7 and Rachmaninov: Piano Con-
certo No. 3. Garrick Ohlsson soloist, Danail Rachev, conduc-
tor. Silva Concert Hall, Hult Center. 
 

Sunday, February 22 – 4:00 pm 
Lenten Evensong and Concert featuring Vox Resonat di-
rected by Eric Mentzel. First United Methodist Church – 
1376 Olive Street, Eugene. Suggested donation $10. 
 

Saturday, February 28 – 8:00 pm 
Mozart Requiem and Choral Ballet featuring the Eugene 
Ballet Company, Eugene Concert Choir, Eugene Vocal Arts 
Ensemble, and Oregon Mozart Players. Diane Retallack, con-
ductor. Silva Concert Hall, Hult Center. 
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Announcements, articles or any news of interest should be sent 
to janeknobel@gmail.com. The deadline for the next newsletter 
is January 28. 

Events Calendar - Please send us the information on your 
concerts so we can include it in our newsletters.  We love to 
support each other’s concerts by helping to get the news out 
and by attending your programs.  Let us know! 
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Cottage Grove First Presbyterian Church is seeking an Organist 
and Choir Director for Sunday Services and seasonal services 
and concerts. Send inquires to secondcentury@live.com or call 
(541) 942 - 4479. 
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Photos by 
         Robert Cullinan 

Peter Scheessle performing, from 
memory, Jesu, Joy of Man’s Desir-
ing by J. S. Bach.  This was Peter’s 
third performance at a King of In-
struments presentation.  

Sarah Massie performing the Little 
Prelude and Fugue in g minor  from 
the Bach circle. This is Sarah’s first 
performance at a King of Instruments 
presentation. 

University of Oregon organ and composition major 
Alexander Bean performs Theme and Variations 
on an Old American Tune by Zachary Wadsworth. 

 

AGO member, Canon Myles Criss, passed away on Janu-
ary 12, 2015, after a valiant struggle with melanoma. At 
age 16 he had his first organ job in his hometown of Win-
terset, Iowa, at Trinity Episcopal Church. He served in the 
navy during the Korean War sailing the Pacific in a hospi-
tal ship where he was chaplain, played the ship’s organ 
and had his first choir.  
 
Following his Master’s in organ performance at Kansas 
State University, Canon Criss was appointed organist and 
choirmaster at Grace Cathedral in Topeka, Kansas, in 
1978. Nineteen years later he retired and accepted a posi-
tion at Good Samaritan Episcopal Church in Corvallis, 
OR. In semi-retirement he served as organist at the First 
Congregational  Church  in  Corvallis.  In  2013  Myles 
moved to Fayetteville, Arkansas, where he assisted with 
the music program at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church.  
 
During his career he served as an AGO Dean three times 
and played recitals throughout the United States. He lis-
tened to and played European organs memorizing their 
stop lists.  Myles filled in for Julia Brown at FUMC, 
Eugene, and was known to our chapter as a gentle de-
voted Anglican musician with an ecumenical appreciation 
of sacred music. 
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